

Dear Parent(s)/Carer(s).

## GCSE Results Day Thursday 20th August 2020

The calculated final grades for all GCSEs and Level 2 BTEC programmes will be released on Thursday 20th August 2020. As an examination centre, we were required to submit centre assessed grades and student rankings within each grade to the examination boards in June. They have performed a statistical standardisation process which will produce the calculated final grades that students will receive.

I would like to assure you that our judgements were objective, based upon student performance only and our grading and ranking decisions for each student were based upon a holistic professional judgement which balanced different sources of evidence and data. The examination boards then compared our centre assessed grades to the academy's previous results in a subject and the performance of this year's students compared to those in previous years as they produce the calculated final grades.

I would like to invite xxxxxxxxx to come to the academy to collect their results on the 20<sup>th</sup> August at xxxxxxxxxx. Senior staff will be on hand to issue the results and to assist in any way.

We have introduced a number of changes to the way students will need to collect their results this year due to the current pandemic. All students are being given appointment times. It is essential to be punctual. On arrival at the academy, students should proceed straight away to wash hands and then head for room Q8/9 and take a seat to wait for the member of staff with their results envelope to become available. Students should ensure they observe social distancing at all times. Once results have been collected, students will be guided on what to do next by the senior staff on site.

We are confident that the measures we are putting in place for the collection of results on 20<sup>th</sup> August will ensure student and staff safety whilst in the building. If you wish to accompany xxxxxxxxx to collect results I need to politely ask that you remain outside the building.

We hope to see xxxxxxxxx on Thursday 20th August and hope that their results are what they were expecting in order to move on to the next stage of their education or training.

Yours sincerely,

Mr D. Ashmore **Assistant Principal** 

Principal: Mr. A. Crofts BA (Hons), PGCE, NPQH

🚺 The Quest Academy, Farnborough Avenue, South Croydon, Surrey CR2 8HD











The Collegiate Trust











